
Greetings from Grand Headquarters,
Spring is finally here and the warmer temps feel good.
Congratulations to the 11 Voitures that reached their 100% quota. The other 13 need to 
start calling members who have not yet paid and get them on board. I would love to 
present 100% pins to all Voitures at Grand Promenades. Get ‘er done.
We have a revised Constitution that needs to be voted on at Promenade and maybe a 
revised by-laws as well. 
Great Lakes Promenade is June 1-4 at the Okemos Best Western and is open to all 
Voitures, but pre-registration is required to attend the buffet dinner. Correspondants 
should have packets that were mailed.
Now that snow is done I plan on visiting Locales. I will call before attending.
Remember to call members who have not paid their 2023 dues GET ‘ER DONE.
I will have some pins for sale. Let me know if you need any,.
Thank you,

Michael R. Spitzley
Chef de Gare, Grand du Michigan
spitzleym277@gmail.com


